## Education Center



## 120 East First Street, Oswego, New York 13126 www.oswego.org

Dr. Dean F. Goewey Superintendent of Schools (315) 341-2001 FAX: (315) 341-2910 dgbewey@oswego.org

August 2, 2016

## Dear Parents:

I am writing to inform you that during the month of June the Oswego City School District conducted testing of water fountains and water sources used for cooking in schools and facilities throughout the district.

Out of over 210 outlets tested, only the following outlets were problematic.

Initial tests indicate that we had the following areas come back with lead levels above the Oswego County threshold of 20 parts per billion.

OHS

Two Steam Kettles and One Sink

**OMS** 

One Steam Kettle and One Sink

ED CTR

One Sink

**FLS** 

Three Sinks and Two Drinking Fountains

CER

Five Drinking Fountains, Four Sinks and One Kettle

KPS

One -Sink and One Kettle

MIN

One Sink

**FPS** 

No Findings

These outlets have been removed from service and re-testing of each of these outlets is occurring.

We will keep you informed of the results of our water testing and any actions which may need to be taken.

Sincerely.

Dean F. Goewey

Superintendent of Schools

/kkc